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August 19, 2021 
 

Delivered Via Email: Julie.rochette@tmx.com 

 
Me Julie Rochette 
Vice-President, Chief Regulatory Officer 
Regulatory Division 
Bourse de Montréal Inc. 
1800-1190 av des Canadiens-de-Montréal 
PO Box 37 
Montréal, Québec  H3B 0G7 
 
 
Dear Me Rochette: 
 
Re: Request for Extension – COVID-19 Alternative Measures and Reporting Delays 
 

The Investment Industry Association of Canada (the "IIAC"), on behalf of its members, would like to request 
an extension to the COVID-19 alternative measures and reporting delays. 
 
The IIAC is the national association representing the position of 116 IIROC-regulated dealer member firms 
on securities regulation, public policy and industry issues. We work to foster a vibrant, prosperous investment 
industry driven by strong and efficient capital markets. 
 
Fourth COVID-19 Wave and Delta Variant 
 
Due to the upcoming fourth COVID-19 wave and the increased presence of the Delta variant in Canada, 
and in the interest of safety and public health, many IIAC member firms are postponing their employees’ 
return to the office to January 2022 at the earliest. 
 
As such, the IIAC requests an extension to the alternative measures and reporting delays, currently 
implemented until September 30, 2021, as per circular 104-21 issued on June 11, 2021. An extension to 
January 31, 2022, is requested. 
 
Please note that the IIAC and its members, as always, remain available for further consultations.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Annie Sinigagliese 
Managing Director 
Investment Industry Association of Canada 
asinigagliese@iiac.ca 
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